
 

Posted September 17, 2024 

Public Notice 
Choice Neighborhood Implementation Grant 
 
The Houston Housing Authority, as lead applicant, and the City of Houston, as co-applicant, 
applied for the Choice Neighborhood Implementation Grant on December 30, 2023.  In July 
2024, the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) announced the grant 
award of $50,000,000.00 to the Houston Housing Authority. The City of Houston and the 
Houston Housing Authority will enter into a grant agreement with HUD for the Choice 
Neighborhood Implementation Grant. This grant will fund the rehabilitation of the Cuney Homes 
public housing property and improvement in the surrounding Third Ward neighborhood. The 
Houston Housing Authority, as Lead Applicant, will manage the grant, and no funding will be 
available to the City of Houston. 
 
The public has seven (7) days to comment on this proposed item.  The seven-day comment 
period extends from Thursday, September 19, 2024 to Thursday, September 26, 2024.  Upon 
completion of the 7-day comment period, the Housing and Community Development 
Department will take this item to City Council for approval. For additional information on this 
item, please contact Estrella Colon at 832-394-0079. Written comments may be submitted by 
email to Estrella.Colon@houstontx.gov. 
 
For specific questions or concerns about landlord/tenant relations, please contact Yolanda 
Jeffries at 832-394-6200, extension 1. For more information about HCD and its programs, please 
access HCD’s website at www.houstontx.gov/housing.   

http://www.houstontx.gov/housing

